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PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 

PROJECT:    BARTON SITE PLAN/ LOT LINE CHANGE   
PROJECT NO.:   21-08 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 97, BLOCK 2, LOT 27.32, 40 & 47 
REVIEW DATE:   30 APRIL 2021 
MEETING DATE:   6 MAY 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:   MECURIO-NORTON- TAROLLI-MARSHALL 
 
 

1. The project involves modification of lot lines to several parcels.  It also includes 21,000 +/- 
square feet in additions to the existing auto dealership located on Tax Lot 27.32.  The auto 
dealership is part of a comprehensive site plan for the “shopping center with auto dealership” 
use approved for the BJ’s Wholesale site. 
 

2. The car dealership parcel, Tax Lot 27.32 is proposed to be expanded based on the lot line 
change from a 3.8+/- acre parcel to a 4.06+/- acre parcel.  
 

3.  Orange County Planning referral is required due to projects proximity to NYS Route 17K. 
 

4. The use of the proposed addition should be addressed with the Planning Board to assist in 
their review. 
 

5. Existing drainage structures will be impacted by a proposed building modification to the 
drainage system should be identified. 
 

6. Stormwater Management Plan and report should be submitted with future material. 
 

7. Planning Board may wish to declare its intent for Lead Agency for review of the project. 
 

8. Sheet 2 of 2 has the lot line change depicted on the car dealership parcel while the lot line 
remains on what was 47. 
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9. Further review will be undertaken upon submission of detailed site plans for Tax Lot 27.32.  
The Applicants representative should determine if they wish to process the lot line change 
separate from the site plan, as lot line changes are Type II Actions and could be processed 
based on the Town’s lot line change procedures. 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
















































































